

Executive Board 2024-2025

Mailing Newsletter

11th April, 2025

Hi Tritons.

Happy Spring Quarter! We hope your first week of the spring quarter has been going well. Your Student Government is here to support you, advocate for you, and keep you connected. Here's what's happening around campus this week. Check it out and get involved!

Board Meetings Are Back!

Got ideas? Got concerns? Come join us! Board meetings are happening every Wednesday from 3:30 PM to 5:00 PM at Brier 244. It's your space to speak up and stay involved in what's happening on campus.

2024-2025 Executive Board Meetings Schedule

• The Student Government is Hiring!

Looking to get more involved on campus? Student Government is now hiring for all positions for the next academic year! This is a great opportunity to build leadership skills, make new connections, and create a real impact at Edmonds College.

- No matter what you're passionate about student advocacy, event planning, or improving campus life — there's a place for you on our team.
- Apply now with your cover letter, resume, and unofficial transcript. <u>Click here</u> to get started — your journey in leadership starts here!
- Questions? Contact: asec comrel@edmonds.edu

• Health & Wellness Vending Machine — We Need Your Voice!

We're planning to install a Health & Wellness Vending Machine on campus to support student needs, but we need your feedback! Fill out the Health & Wellness Survey by April 25 and tell us what would help you stay healthy and supported. If you have any questions or concerns, contact Ruth Karen Nakigozi, the Executive Officer for Administration, at asec_admin@edmonds.edu.

Making Textbooks More Affordable

Want to help make textbooks more affordable and accessible? The Textbook Affordability Committee (TAC) is looking for a student representative! This is a great opportunity to work with faculty and student government to improve access to

educational materials. The committee focuses on finding solutions to reduce textbook costs and making course resources more budget-friendly and accessible to students. Meetings begin in the spring and are held every two weeks.

Submit your application here.

• Tenure Committee Student Rep

Tenure is the process through which faculty members can earn permanent positions at Edmonds College, and your role as a student representative is key! Each tenure committee will participate in meetings, observe a class, and write a report about the observation—just once a quarter until the tenure process is complete. This is a great opportunity to get involved, collaborate with faculty, and even add valuable experience to your resume. If you're interested, please fill out this short application form.

For any questions, contact Leniah Ednacot, the Executive Officer for Academics, at asec_academ@edmonds.edu.

• Executive Officer for the Winter Quarter

We are so excited to share that Tiffany Mphepo has been selected as our Executive Officer for the Winter Quarter! Kirk Heynen, Director of the Center for Student Engagement and Leadership, shared the following words of recognition:

"For our Executive Officer of the Quarter. This student has really shown a lot of growth over the last quarter-where she once was more of a learner, now she is a leader, and I think we can all see that. A true servant-leader, she listens to others and looks for ways to strengthen and support both the work and the dignity of those around her. On the other hand, we learned last quarter that she is also a gifted public speaker who rises to meet the moment when you hand her a microphone. What I particularly admire is her patience and dedication to her mission. During winter quarter she sat through countless meetings with administrators, replied to countless "but have you thought about this...?" emails, and with her teammate Ruth, steadily persisted in making the Student Rights event a reality. It hadn't been done before. It almost didn't happen, several times. Looking back, I believe we can agree, when she addressed the President directly in front of the whole PLT about the College's commitment to Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion, in light of the threats from the federal government, that was a defining moment. She took a risk. She spoke up for students who didn't have the opportunity to speak up for themselves. That's exactly why Edmonds College needs an Executive Officer of Diversity, and that's why I want to recognize Tiffany Mphepo as our Executive Officer of the Quarter."

Thank you for staying connected with us. Stay tuned for more updates, and don't forget, Student Government is here for you.

Take care and have a great week!

Best regards, Sala Li